

## KENYA SCHOOL OF LAW

## INTERNAL MEMO

From: Director/Chief Executive Officer

To: All Students, Advocates Training Programme, 2020/2021 Academic Year

Ref: KSL/CIR/5A VOL III (230) Date: Monday, 31st May, 2021

## RE: SUSPENSION OF PUPILLAGE FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2020/2021

Following our earlier memo dated 22<sup>nd</sup> April, 2021 and the subsequent **Legal Notice No. 11 of 2021** dated 26<sup>th</sup> May, 2021 issued by the **Council for Legal Education (CLE)** on ATP Examinations Dates and Centres, all students who have commenced the Pupillage Programme for the Academic Year 2020/2021 are notified that Pupillage Programme is hereby suspended with effect from 7<sup>th</sup> **June, 2021 to** resume **on 5<sup>th</sup> July, 2021**.

The purpose of the suspension is to ensure students are accorded sufficient time to prepare for and sit the bar exams. All students are required to inform their Pupil Masters accordingly and request leave days.

Once they resume pupillage from 5<sup>th</sup> July, 2021, the students will be expected to serve extra days to compensate for the period of suspension in order to take care of the statutory six month pupillage period. No exemptions will be made for the period of suspension.

All students are reminded to adhere to the health and safety guidelines issued by the Government.

The School wishes all the students best of luck in their Bar Examinations.

**DIRECTOR/CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER**